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Week of January 19, 2015
· This week was our second short week in a row, but we managed to accomplish a great deal!
· In Math, we are breaking numbers down and describing them as groups of ten and leftover ones. We are exploring with manipulatives and call our groups of tens, rods, and our leftover ones, cubes. We are using a place value work mat to show two digit numbers as rods and cubes. 
· In Spelling, we worked on words that have “r” controlled vowels. We practiced checking to see if each syllable we wrote had a vowel. We discussed that some words in English are not spelled with all the sounds you can hear and we just have to start remembering which ones have silent letters.
· In Writing, we wrapped up our Non-Fiction unit. We worked all week to publish our work and we are very proud of our finished pieces! We learned many facts about many topics when we had a chance to share and show off our hard work.
· We used our Non-Fiction text features knowledge this week during center time. In the Writing Center, we had to choose a topic, make an illustration with labels, write a caption for that illustration, and write facts about the topic, NOT opinions! I am very impressed with how many facts they were able to come up with on a variety of topics.

· In Science, we have been reading books and watching videos to learn about the sun. We brightened up our hallway by filling our bulletin board up with sun facts. We have also been writing about the sun in our Poetry Center this week. We are now moving on to the moon!
· We are looking forward to the visit next Friday, January 30th that we will be having from the High Touch, High Tech Scientist. We will be learning about “Forces in Motion” and how these forces relate to our study of Astronomy.
